
 
 
 
  

 
 
 
November 11, 2021 

Facilities, Transportation, Safe Schools and Healthy at Work 
 
Transportation: 
 New bus purchase requests have been opened up by the KY Dept of Transportation. I recommend we purchase a 

minimum of one bus. However, I have discussed the possibility of purchasing two buses with both Mr. Watts and 
Ms. Hoover. This would allow all of our buses utilized to have AC on them. It would also place us in a position to 
not have to order buses for a minimum of 5 years if not longer. Cost per bus is $134,497.00. Total for two buses 
$268,994.00. The following is a breakdown of the cost per bus: 

o Bus:     $116,395.00 
o Radio, etc.            $510.00 
o Video system        $1,554.00 
o RC Luggage         $1,479.00 
o LC Luggage         $1,728.00 
o Air Conditioning      $11,199.00 
o Tires Upgrade           $195.00 
o Engine Upgrade        $1,385.00 
o Power Outlet             $52.00 

  
 We currently have one driver and two monitors out due to Covid testing.  
 
Facilities: 
 Emergency HVAC work continues at NIS and NPS. We are almost finished with the controls. 
 Flag poles quote was accepted and we are awaiting info on installation. 
 Additional stored salt from Valley has been moved to the building at stadium.  
 Reviewed procedures with Mr. Watts concerning winter weather and possible school closure. 
 Met with Ehmet Hayes and STW associates on the renovations at NPS. Ms. Rizzo was also present to review the 

plans, schedule, etc… for the renovation. We also reviewed the gym AC unit and associated work. Will meet again 
in a couple of weeks to discuss progress. We added Mr. Atkins office area to the renovation as well since all of the 
areas around his office will be renovated. Schedule is for the bids to be out in February. 

 Ms. Klosterman and I met with representative of KEMI (Ky. Employers Mutual Insurance) Nov. 10th. He will be 
sending us a report on his findings which we discussed at the end of our meeting. All findings are being addressed.  

 
Safe Schools 
 Ms. Fatsy has completed another group for the Restraint and Seclusion training and began another section.  
 At this point, we have $41,473.00 left in Safe School funds. Will be reviewing additional needs in our buildings to 

effectively utilize the funds. 
 

 


